
 
 

Notice 

All AT&T and BellSouth marks contained herein and as set forth in the trademarks and service marks section of the BellSouth Tariff or Guidebook 
are owned by AT&T Intellectual Property. 

 

 

Notification Type: Changes In Existing Service 

Jurisdiction: FLORIDA 

Notice Date: 03/11/2025 

Package Number: FL-25-0013 

Service Name: 
TDM to IP Transition - Hollywood, Coral Gables, Miami and WeekiWeechee, 

Florida 

Tariff /Guidebook Sections: GEGB A002; PLGB - B002 

Expected Issue Date: 03/11/2025 

Expected Effective Date: 04/25/2025 

Descriptive Narrative: 
RENT EVENT Nos.  Hollywood-25179, Coral Gables and Miami-25227, Weeki 

Weechee-25223 

 

BellSouth Telecommunications, LLC d/b/a AT&T Florida intends to retire copper 

facilities serving distribution area (DA) 110552 in the Red Road wire center 

(MIAMFLRR) in Coral Cables and Miami, FL due to the impact of a Florida Department 

of Transportation (FDOT) planned road construction project. This project will develop a 

new public city park, including sidewalks and curb ramps. FDOT has requested AT&T 

Florida to remove or relocate its facilities in the way of this project before August 30, 

2025. 

 

In addition, BellSouth Telecommunications, LLC d/b/a AT&T Florida intends to retire 

copper facilities serving distribution area (DA) 120535 in the Hollywood Main wire center 

(HLWDFLMA) in Hollywood, FL due to the impact of a Florida Department of 

Transportation (FDOT) planned road construction project. This project will install new 

bike lanes, sidewalk, and upgrade curb ramps to comply with the Americans Disabilities 

Act (ADA). FDOT has also requested AT&T Florida to remove or relocate its facilities in 

the way of this project before August 30, 2025. 

 

Further, BellSouth Telecommunications, LLC d/b/a AT&T Florida intends to retire copper 

facilities serving distribution area (DAs) 111021, 111022 and 2153B in the Weeki 

Weechee Spring Main wire center (WWSPFLHI) in Weeki Weechee, FL due to the impact 

of a Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) planned road construction project. This 

FDOT FPID project will develop a new traffic signal, resurfacing of the roadway, 

sidewalk and pedestrian features. FDOT has requested AT&T Florida to remove or 

relocate its facilities in the way of this project before December 31, 2025. 

 

AT&T Florida plans to migrate customers currently served by copper facilities to existing 

Gigabit Passive Optical Network/Fiber-to-the-Premises (GPON/FTTP) facilities and then 

retire the copper facilities. 

 


